COUNTRYSIDE ON LAKE ANNA ASSOCIATION, INC.

Board of Directors Meeting

Minutes

09/15/2013

10:00 AM

399 Mountain View

The following Board Members were present:  Bill Malthouse, President, Chris Townes, Vice President, Tom Nyman, Treasurer, Donna Jenkins, Secretary, Steve Jenkins, Army Burroughs, and Gary Schatz.  Not present were Keith Yarnall and Eben Townes.

OLD BUSINESS
The minutes of the last Board Meeting of 6/30/2013 were read by Recording Secretary,  Donna Jenkins. Motion was made to pass the minutes as read with the following addendum on page two:  It takes 50% of lots to abolish rules and regulations, and it takes 100% of lots to okay new rules and regulations. The Motion passed unanimously with the above mentioned addendum.

Treasurer’s Report by Tom Nyman
Tom reported that as of 9/13/13 income for the year is $7,050.00 and we have written checks for $1,475.30, leaving a balance of $5,558.70. There were three checks from the incoming mail yet to be processed that would add $145.00 to the balance.  The  Reserve balance as of 01/01/13 was $14,737.00 and the target for the end of the year Reserve balance is $17,163.00.

Secretary’s Report by Donna Jenkins
Donna did not have anything to report.

Vice President’s Report by Chris Townes
Chris reported that lot #42 is registered to Clyde Herring (Pete).

Lot #38 (lot only no house) is registered to David and Patsy Brumit.  Their address at Louisa Land Office is 1000 Stevens Entry Apt. P114, Peach Tree, GA.  However, the Louisa County Tax Assessment Office sends their tax bills to David 7 Patsy Brumit @ 3321 F. M. 2737, Lone Oak, TX 75453.

Countryside On Lake Anna’s Homeowner’s Assoc., placed a lien on the Brumit’s Lot #38 on 08/10/2009 and it is still  active.

To locate informations as far as taxes in arrears, she called Louisa County Assessor’s Office @ 540-967-0401.

Lot #38 (lot only no house) is completely paid up in taxes, except for 2013 which haven’t been mailed out yet.

Lot #42 has been delinquent in taxes from 2007 until current date.  If she called the taxing authority, she could have found out how much Mr. Herring owes.  However, we know that his home is for sale.  Once the home is sold, back taxes and all fees and charges must be paid first.

Boat Slips.  Chris called Perry Agee at 540-894-2307 and has left two messages and a text message.  “Been trying to contact you.  Countryside on Lake Anna Assoc. had  boat slips built in their common area in the 1980’s.  Over time, 2 of these slips (nearest the shore line) have filled in rendering them unusable.  We would like to dredge these two slips and make them available for our homeowners to use again.  What do we need to do to keep in compliance with Dominion?”

She asked him to leave a message for her if she were unavailable, to date, he has not responded.

President’s Report by Bill Malthouse
The new directory has had the necessary changes and is ready to be printed.  Bill states he should have it done later this week.

Bill has drafted the two letter concerning dead/downed trees that are on some lots and has e-mailed them to us.

Proposal to Grant Free Annual Dues or free boat dock rental to new Board Members.
A motion was made by Donna Jenkins that we offer free homeowner’s dues or a dock rental  to new Board Members to try and entice people to join and participate in the Association.  Much conversation ensued.  It was determined, due to the shortage of boat slips, to only offer free homeowner’s dues.  It was also determined that it would be a one time offer for that person. Discussion about 50% off or 100% offer followed.  We also needed to be sure that the person be a participating member of the board or they would be billed for the dues.  Bill Malthouse asked that Tom Nyman, Gary Schatz and Donna Jenkins work together to come up with guidelines that define what a participating Board Member is.  The proposal to vote on was:  A one time incentive for a participating new Board Member be offered free homeowner’s dues for the 2 year term he/she would be elected to.  The Board passed this unanimously with the following stipulations, that the above mentioned guidelines be written clearly and concisely to avoid any confusion about this award. It was also proposed that we set up a year’s worth of meeting dates in advance.

Form Letters
A copy of these form letters will be put in each future POA package.  There are two letters, one is a warning that there may be damage to your lot and you should check on it, and the other is a letter stating that a neighbor has complained about your lot having downed/dead trees.  Bill asked that we each read these and e-mail him with any changes/suggestions we may have

NEW BUSINESS
Dock Repairs
The finger piers on the docks to the left of the ramp are coming apart due to the lumber  warping and the constant beating they take.  The design of the finger piers needs to be looked at. Army Burroughs offered to get in touch with Mr. Hart to have him look at them again.  It was agreed that we need professional help with this issue.  Army will get back to the board with the findings via e-mail.

Proposal to E-Mail Board and GMM Meeting Minutes to all Lot/Homeowners.
We can either use snail mail, a newsletter, a website or e-mail the minutes to all.  Chris proposed that we send out a letter to all owners stating that we will start e-mailing the minutes of both meetings to all lot/homeowners that have given us their e-mail address and are in good standing.  If they have not given us their e-mail and would like to get the minutes they should contact any Board Member with that information.

It was brought up that the problem with sending Board Meeting Minutes is some of the information they contain, such as delinquent homeowners names and lot numbers.  This information would have to be redacted before being e-mailed to all.  A motion to send via e-mail the minutes of the GMM and Board Meeting was put forth for a vote, it was defeated.  There were only to yeas, the rest were no.  Further discussion allowed for the GMM Minutes to be e-mailed.  Chris Townes offered to work on the e-mail list and e-mail the GMM minutes to all.

Further discussion ensued about a webpage.  If anyone want to set it up and act as the webmaster, they are more than welcome to proceed.

Possible Lien VS  Lot.42
The point was brought up that every time we have had a lot/house sold that was in arrears, we have been paid.  The POA Package, that is required at settlement, states the arrears, and also it is handwritten on the front of the POA Package manilla envelope.  It is virtually impossible to miss, and if it were, we go back to the settlement attorney.  Talk ensued of a board member going to a listing agent and letting them know that the house/lot has arrears and that the Homeowner’s Association is placing a lien on the property.  Case in point is Lot #42.  His home is listed for sale and is in arrears.  Gary Schatz offered to call the real estate agent and let them know.  At this time, it was decided that Gary’s contacting them would be the only thing done.  No lien to be placed..yet.

Billing Lot #38
Tom Nyman will draft a letter to the Brumit’s Lot #38 and mail it to the new address Chris Townes obtained in an effort to collect the arrears on that lot.

Proposal to abolish the exsisting Covenants and replace with Covenants tht grant full HOA status to the Association and extend it’s authorized potential action
Much discussion ensued, not all of which was able to be captured for these minutes.  Chris Townes suggested that this is too much information to make a decision on today and we keep talk about it in subsequent meetings.  Bill Malthouse brought up the possible high costs to the Association.  Donna Jenkins wasn’t sure that we would even gain much at the end, we would still be a small community with a small budget.  It was agreed that we should shelf this issue for now and keep the discussion open.  I suggest that the next time we discuss this, we all take turns speaking so all the information will get written down to digest.

Subdivision sign on 522
Gary Schatz brought up the point that we only have one sign announcing our  community.  We should have 2, so that it can be seen from North and South on Rt. 522.

Gary also brought up the fact that the State owned areas along some homeowners property is not maintained by the homeowners and looks terrible when you first enter our development.  He suggests that the Association assume the costs and obligation of having it trimmed about 8 times per year. We need to look into a letter from the state allowing us to do that. Gary offered to do that.

Gary also brought up neighbor’s keeping junk vehicles, etc in their yards.  Wants to know if perhaps a letter can be sent out to them to clean this up.  He would be happy to write the letter.  He also stated he wouldn’t mind calling people, either.

Establish Next Meeting
The next Board meeting was set for December 1, 2013 at 10:00 AM at 399 Mountain View.  It was also suggested that the Board set up meeting in advance.  The first Sunday of every third month was suggested.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:50 AM.

Respectfully,

Donna Jenkins, COLA Secretary 
